
 
City of Selden 

City Council meeting minutes 
February 12, 2024 

 
 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on February 12th, 2024 
at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor, Bernie 
Koerperich.  Present were: Danielle Schiltz, Dusty Spresser, Steve Rogers, Jacque 
Boultinghouse, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, City Superintendent; 
and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.  
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time. 
 
 The council went over the minutes from the January 15th meeting.  Jackie stated that 
she found an error in the December minutes and will change it.  Dusty and Steve seconded to 
approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried.  

 
Dusty is still waiting to hear about the soft start from the company we purchased the 

siren from.  Vitus will check the generator when he is over here. 
 
 Leroy stated he has received a few more of the items for the water & sewer line.  There 
is currently a water hydrant hooked up and a dumpster at the site. 
 
 Jackie stated that she had not gotten the grader listed on Nex-Tech. 
 
 No one had any ideas of where to place the bulletin board. 
 
 The needed parts have not been delivered to fix the garbage truck building. 
 
 The council went over the monthly voucher list.  Tammie motioned and Danielle 
seconded to approve the voucher list and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The 
motion carried. 
  
 There was discussion about the new apartment complex and whether to have one 
address with numbers for each apartment or an address for each apartment.  Tammie motioned 
and Danielle seconded to have one address.  The motion did not carry with a vote of 2-3. 
 
 Danielle showed the council the coat racks that she ordered from Amazon for the 
Community Building.  She was thinking that maybe they were too small but the council was 
okay with them so they will be placed on the north wall.  The changing table has not been 
delivered yet.  The new sink and faucet has been installed.  New outside lights on the front were 
also installed. 
 
 Tammie presented a bill from Stateline Awards in Oberlin for the two plates she had 
made for the city.  She has paid it and would like reimbursed.  The council okayed Jackie writing 
a check to her. 
 
 Jackie will put the city clean up and the fence on the agenda next month. 
 



 There was discussion about the trees causing blind intersections.  Leroy will talk to the 
home owners again about trimming them. 
 
 The date for the fireworks show has not been set yet.  If it were to a happen after the 5th 
a special permit may need to be acquired.  There was also discussion about installing electrical 
outlets for vendors. 
 
 There was a chunk of Bill Bainter’s sidewalk broke out during snow removal.  It will be 
replaced. 
 
 There was discussion about installing a dip at the intersection of Main & Missouri. 
 
 There being no further business, Danielle motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,    
 
Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


